
Editor’s Note
This special issue of the Cato Journal is the second made possible
by the Arthur N. Rupe Foundation as part of the Foundation’s
series of works exploring the question “What is good for
America?”

Immigration has been instrumental in U.S. history in promoting
economic development and increasing the range of options open to
people. Millions of immigrants have come to America in search of
opportunities to improve their lives and to raise their families. They
have taken great risks and worked hard to ensure a better and freer
future for themselves and their families.

When government is bound by what F. A. Hayek called the 
“constitution of liberty,” people will be free to choose provided they
do not harm others. A just government is one that protects life, 
liberty, and property. How does immigration fit into this “system of
natural liberty”?

Before the rise of the modern welfare state, immigrants had little
to depend on except themselves and their families and friends. Civil
society was robust. Today, the demise of limited government has
altered the relation between the individual and the state. People,
including immigrants, are much more dependent on the state. 
In this institutional setting, what are the implications for immigra-
tion? Do immigrants still enhance America’s future or do they pose
a threat? What type of immigration policy should America adopt
that will be just and good for America? What institutions support a
liberal immigration policy and which ones undermine freedom?
Those and related questions are explored in depth in this issue of 
the Cato Journal.

I thank my colleague Dan Griswold, an expert on immigration
and director of the Herbert A. Stiefel Center for Trade Policy
Studies at the Cato Institute, for organizing this special issue and
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for acting as guest editor. I also thank his research assistant
Kieran G. Smith for his help in preparing the articles for publica-
tion, and the authors for their cooperation in bringing this issue to
fruition. Finally, the Cato Institute is grateful to the Carnegie
Corporation of New York for its support.

—J. A. Dorn
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